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HISTORIC RESOURCES COMMISSION

Tuesday, February 13, 2018
The Historic Resources Commission held a called meeting on Tuesday, February 13, 2018 at 6:00 p.m. in the Council Chambers of the Graham Municipal Building.  Commission Members present were Cary Worthy, Helen Sharpe, Elaine Murrin, Denise Baker, and Jerry Perdue. Guy Sinclair and Grace Baldwin were absent. Staff member present was Alexa Powell City Planner, Aaron Holland and Debbie Jolly Zoning/Inspection Technician.
Chair Cary Worthy called the meeting to order.
1.  Pledge of Allegiance and opening invocation by Denise Baker.

2. Approve minutes of the November 14, 2017 meeting. Jerry Perdue made a motion to approve and Denise Baker seconded. All voted aye. 
3. OA1801 - 135 W. Elm St. Replace a 6’, hunter green metal park bench located in front of the  Graham Historical Museum with a 6’, red metal park bench. After a brief discussion about the color of the bench Helen Sharpe made a motion to approve and Jerry Perdue seconded. All      voted aye. 
4. City Council member Melody Wiggins shared a recommendation she was proposing to put together a task force to help the multiple interest groups working on improving the downtown area coordinate their efforts. This task force may bring recommendations before the HRC to review specifically with respect to the replacement of trash cans, banners, benches and planters. It will not be a committee. She will update the HRC as needed.
5. At the request of the HRC members, staff created a presentation to discuss amending the handbook to include an acceptable color palate for awnings that could be approved as a minor COA similar to the Sherwin Williams historic paint colors. Alexa Powell made a presentation of some of the suggested awning colors. Other awning colors not listed could still be used with the approval of the HRC. This item served as an introduction and open discussion.  Chair Cary Worthy ask about solid colors as options, Alexa stated they do come in solids and those would be added to the list of options. After a discussion by the committee it was tabled until next month’s meeting

With no further business the meeting was adjourned. 

                                                                                        Respectfully submitted,

                                                                                        Debbie Jolly
